GOLF TOURNAMENT SUCCESS AGAIN THIS YEAR



Pictured: Gerry Kloeppel, Dave Borgmeyer, Joe Kloeppel, Clara Scott

The annual golf tournament was a success again this year thanks to the efforts of the chairpersons and the many volunteers. It was a threatening weatherwise: however. Bear Creek provided day excellent accommodations and the course was ready for the players. Because of the participants, sponsorships and our volunteers the club realized a profit of \$2700.

Dave Borgmeyer, Missy Palitzsch and Joe Kloeppel organized the event and helped insure its success. Members who played an important part in the success of the day were: Bob Avery, David Borgmeyer, Clark Cilek, Mark Cook, Roger Deppe, Mike Ebert, Gerry Kloeppel, Joe Kloeppel, Sundermeier.

PRINCIPAL LUNCHEON SCHEDULED FOR 7/19

The Board has invited the principals from the school districts of St. Charles and Orchard Farm, Duchesne High School, Lutheran St. Charles High School and the principals from the parochial grade schools in the St. Charles district to join us on July 19th during our noon meeting. The purpose of the luncheon is to honor the principals for all they do for the youth of our community and to let them know about the many programs available to their students provided by the St. Charles Optimist Club. You will want to attend this important luncheon. The luncheon committee is meeting at the St. Charles Bread Company on Thursday, July 7th at 8:00 a.m. if you are interested in attending



JUNE COOKOUT RAISES \$547.35

Thanks to all club members for their support in our cook-out events!!!!! Mark Cook, Chairman

Those working the June cook-out were: Bob Avery, David Borgmeyer, Jackie Borgmeyer, Clark Cilek, Roger Deppe, Paul Hauser, Jean Kent, Fred McGinley, Gerry Prinster, Rick Pundmann, Helen Reiling, Shelly Reuther, Marion Schmidt, Dale Westby and Ralph Sundermeier.

OPTIMISTS TO WORK AT THE COUNTY FAIR



Thanks to Dale Westby, the club will again have the opportunity to man the beer booth at the St. Charles County Fair on Thursday, July 28th. Twenty workers will be needed the cover the period from 4:30 p.m to 11:00 p.m. Fair passes will be available to all those volunteering for this project. Dale will have a sign-up sheet at the July 12th meeting.

For additional information, contact DaleWestby at westbydale@sbcglobal.net or call (314 550-7723).

In addition to working at the fair, it has been our club's tradition to provide bonds for the 4H winners of the animal judging contests.

OPTIMIST FLOAT TO BE IN RIVERFEST 2011

The July 4th parade will begin at 10:00 a.m. at Blanchette Park and proceed from Randolph to Kingshighway and on to Main Street and end at the Lewis & Clark Boathouse Lot. Members of the club will ride the float, distribute Lourdes Kroll, Fred McGinley, Gerry Prinster, Clara Scott, and Ralph candy to the crowd and demonstrate the tenets of optimism. We will communicate to the community the fact that the St. Charles Optimist Club has served the youth of St. Charles for over 40 years!



OPTIMISTIC HOUR

The "Grappa Gang" enjoyed another Optimistic Hour on June 23rd. Fourteen members and one guest had a great time sharing and getting to know each other. Our club has a lot going for it! Those in attendance were: David Borgmeyer, Mark and Jodi Cook, Roger Deppe, Paul Hauser, Jean Kent, Fred McGinley, Hugh Orr, Gerry Prinster, Helen Reiling, Lourdes Kroll, Carl Sandstedt, Bob and Clara Scott, Joan Wagner

ONE LAST WORD...



As a courtesy to our speakers and fellow members, please turn off or set to silent mode your cell phone and control conversations during the guest speaker's presentation. As a fun way to increase donations to the OI Can, we are asking members to donate \$1 each time their cell phone rings during meeting. Your cooperation greatly appreciated is

The Board of Directors